

Lightmoor Village Primary School Newsletter: Issue 45 (15/02/2019)

SCHOOL GAMES BRONZE 2015/16



Happy Half Term!



Valentines Disco

The Valentines disco was a huge success and all the children had a fantastic time. Thank you to everyone that helped out during the event. We raised £497.51 that will goes towards school funds.



School Lunches



We have received notification from Telford & Wrekin Catering Team that from 1st April 2019 the cost of a school lunch will be £2.30.

Online accounts can be topped up via the Telford & Wrekin website: https://www.civicaepay.co.uk/
Telford/Webpay Public/Webpay/Default.aspx?
fund=SP. Alternatively you can send cheques
(payable to Telford & Wrekin Council) or money into school with your child, in a clearly marked envelope. We are now unable to provide a school dinner for any pupil owing more than one school lunch.

PE Kits

All PE kits should be in school every Monday morning and taken home every Friday. The PE timetable may be subject to change and it is very important that all children take part in their PE sessions. Please ensure that your child has a suitable kit for outdoor PE.



Emergency Contact Details

Please can we ask all parents/ carers to inform the school of any changes to their contact details. It is extremely important that we are able to contact parents/carers when needed. This includes mobile telephone numbers, work numbers, and email addresses.

Internet Safety

As a school we are committed to safeguarding our pupils, but with a digital world changing all the time, we need to ensure children are staying safe online. We are concerned that many pupils have free access to apps not suitable to their age such as TikTok, Instagram and Snapchat, which is a safeguarding issue for young vulnerable children. We urge you to monitor all use and ensure privacy settings are put on your child's devices. If you would like more information please ask at the school office.

Parents Evenings

Our parents evenings will take place on Wednesday 27th and Thursday 28th March. Individual appointments with class teachers will be available to book online using our school booking system https://lightmoorvillage.parentseveningsystem.co.uk/ from Tuesday 26th February.

On the day absences.

If you child is unwell, has a medical appointment, or unable to come into school by morning registration, please ring the school office by 9.00am to report an absence.

Parking

Just a quick reminder to any parents/ carers who drive to drop off/collect their children, could you please use the village centre carpark or over flow carpark. The central raised table with double yellow lines is for crossing the road and IS NOT for pick ups and drop offs as visibility is greatly reduced and pedestrian numbers are high. Thank you.

Dates for your diary



Monday 18th - Friday 22nd February Half Term

Monday 25th February - PD Day

Wednesday 27th February - Reception Forest School Sessions start

Friday 1st March - Class 3 Forest School Sessions start

Wednesday 6th March - Class 3 Trip to Guru Nanak Sikh Gudwara

Thursday 7th March - World Book Day (dress up as your favourite book character)

Thursday 7th March - World Book Day Fun Lunch **Friday 15th March** - Comic Relief (non-uniform day)

Further Ahead

Thursday 21st March - Year 1 & 2 Craft Afternoon **Thursday 21st March -** Year 2 SATs Meeting (3.15pm)

Wednesday 27th March - Parents Evening/School Art Exhibition

Thursday 28th March - Parents Evening/School Art Exhibition

Thank you for your continued support Enjoy the half term holidays!